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Alaskans encouraged to celebrate Arbor Day on May 18 
 
(Anchorage, AK) – Plant a tree. Take a walk in the woods. Start recycling paper 
products. Whatever you choose to do, the Alaska Division of Forestry encourages 
Alaskans to take time to celebrate Arbor Day on Monday, May 18. 

While in years past Arbor Day was a time for volunteer opportunities and community 
events for all ages, current recommendations by the U.S. Centers for Disease Control 
relating to COVID-19 make this year very different. Even though most community 
celebrations and tree planting events are being postponed or cancelled, the spirit of 
Arbor Day remains strong. 

Established in 1872, Arbor Day is the day set aside to plant trees, educate children and 
adults about the importance of trees, and recognize the important role that trees play in 
our lives. In Alaska, Arbor Day is celebrated on the third Monday in May. 

Governor Mike Dunleavy signed a proclamation denoting May 18 as Arbor Day in 
Alaska, in which he invites Alaskans young and old to honor one of the state’s greatest 
assets – its forests. 

“Alaskans are fortunate to have vast expanses of forested land in which to work and 
play,” the governor said. “Our forests provide environmental, economic and social 
benefits that improve the quality of life for all Alaskans, which is why it is important to 
manage them properly. 

“In 2019, Alaska experienced devastating wildfires, and the loss of thousands of spruce 
trees from the spruce beetle. This year it is more important than ever to plant trees to 
replace those we lost.” 
 
To learn more about planting and caring for trees, visit the Division’s Community 
Forestry Program website at: http://forestry.alaska.gov/community. To learn more about 
how to celebrate Arborday 2020 at home, visit the national Arbor Day Foundation 
website at: https://celebratearborday.com/ 
 
CONTACT: Jim Renkert, (907) 269-8465, jim.renkert@alaska.gov 
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